MINUTES

Town of Bowdoinham
Select Board & Board of Assessors Meeting
June 13, 2016 at 5:30p.m.
1.
Call the Meeting to Order & Establish a Quorum

The meeting was called to order and quorum established by Vice-Chair M. Theresa Turgeon at 5:30 p.m. Select Board members M. Theresa Turgeon, Peter Lewis, Douglas Tourtelotte and Thomas Walling were present.  Board member Wendy Cunningham was absent. Staff present included Town Manager William Post. Also present was Seth Berry. 
2.
Amendments to the Agenda – None
3.
Approve Consent Calendar
A.
Meeting Minutes of May 24, 2016

On motion of Lewis/Walling, the Board voted 4 – 0 to approve the meeting minutes of May 24, 2016 as presented.

B.
Meeting Minutes of June 8, 2016

On motion of Lewis/Walling, the Board voted 3 – 0 -1, Tourtelotte abstained, to approve the meeting minutes of June 8, 2016 as presented.

C.
Warrants and Financial Reports:

1.
Treasurer’s Warrant #70 for $226,896.46
2.
May Financial Reports


D.
Reports & Communications


1.
Sheriff’s Office May Incident Report
On motion of Tourtelotte/Walling, the Board voted 4 – 0 to approve the remainder of the Consent Calendar as presented.

4.
Action Items


A.
 Act on Appointment of Linda Williams to the Cemetery Advisory Committee

The Manager stated that the Cemetery Advisory Committee still has two 
positions 
available and Linda Williams has volunteered to serve and her application is in the 
Board’s materials. He recommended that her term be for three years, ending June 30, 
2019. This will leave one more opening on the committee for a one-year term.


On motion of Lewis/Tourtelotte, the Board voted 4 – 0 to appoint Linda Williams to 
the Cemetery Advisory Committee for a term ending June 30, 2019.


B.
Act on Agreement for services with Coastal Humane Society

The Manager stated that this agreement should be tabled until the Board’s next meeting. 
He has been in discussions with Sagadahoc County and other towns, for the County to 
provide animal control services. At this point, he is not sure if the county will be able to 
provide the services or if the Town would still be required to contract with an animal 
shelter or if the county would do that.  
On motion of Tourtelotte/Lewis, the Board voted 4 – 0 to table an action on this agreement. 
5.
Discussion Items
A. Prepare for Town Meeting
Board member Walling stated that there has been quite a bit a discussion around town about the brown tail moth infestation. He was contacted by a resident that would like to know if there is sentiment in Town to pursue eradication of the brown tail moth. He suggested that before the start of the town meeting on June 15th, the Manager could address those present and see if there is sentiment to pursue eradication or not.
The Manager stated that he had talked about this with the moderator, and the moderator can get the attention of those present about 10 minutes before the start of the meeting, and then the Manager could lay out the issue and ask the opinions of those present on the topic of the Town pursuing eradication or not.

The Board agreed that this should be done.

The Manager stated that the next discussion topic would be article 22 which is the Skate Park funding article. He stated that the Board cannot change wording on the town meeting warrant. The Board should decide tonight what they would like to do at town meeting on this article, or simply to leave it as is for town meeting to decide. 

The Manager stated that the contract is set at a “not to exceed” amount and there is $2,000 built in the contract for contingency. The Town still can reduce the amount of the contract to around $40,000. The funding that the Town currently has is $50,000, which will more than likely cover the contract, landscaping and fencing.

Board member Tourtelotte stated that he supports the Board stating that this article be defeated, as the funding is enough for the project, and he has stated multiple times that eh will donate landscaping material and labor.

Seth Berry was recognized to speak. Berry stated that he appreciates the efforts of the Select Board and staff. He stated that the Manager and Planning & Development Director have worked to get the project to construction. He stated that in the interest of the park not creating debate and acrimony, it should be expressed that the funding is in place to make the park a reality and the article is not needed. It should be explained that when the warrant was being drafted, it was unknown as to what may be needed for funding.

Board member Lewis asked for clarification on the use of undesignated fund balance. The Manager stated that the article would allow the Board to use up to $10,000 from undesignated fund balance for the skate park. Lewis asked if the article didn’t pass, and the Town needed more money, could the Board use undesignated fund balance. The Manager stated that the Board could not use undesignated fund balance without voter approval.

The Manager stated that the facts for the skate park are that there is a contract in place for a not to exceed amount of approximately $43,000, the Town has $50,000 currently in funding. The landscaping and fencing is estimated at $6,000 for materials. Tourtelotte has stated he will help with the landscaping; the Town Public Works crew can also help with landscaping at no direct cost. The contract includes funds for housing for the employees of the construction company, includes $2,000 in contingency, and includes full price for concrete. He stated that whatever the Board decides, a handout should be prepared explaining the background of the article and why it is, or is not, needed.

Board member Lewis stated that he wants to see the project as a positive, and feels that by having the debate on the article would lead to negativity.

Board member Walling agreed that the Board should recommend passing over the article. He also stated that the Town has been working on the project for several years, and would hate to see this project fail because of a lack of funding at the last minute. 

On motion of Lewis/Tourtelotte, the Board voted 4 – 0 to recommend Article 22 be defeated at town meeting.

6.
Town Manager’s Report
The Manager stated his performance review will be completed at the next meeting in executive session. He has forwarded to board members his self-assessment and now each Board member should complete their review and forward it to the Chair. The Chair will then compile the results and it will be discussed by the full Board with the Manager.
7. 
Select Board Member’s Request for Agenda Items for Next Meeting – None 
8.
Announce Future Select Board Meetings
A.
June 15th – Town Meeting at Bowdoinham Community School 7:00 p.m.

B.
June 28th – Regular Meeting 
9.
Comments from Select Board Members

Board member Tourtelotte asked the Manager what was happening on hill by the Fire Station. The Manager stated that it is a permaculture project. Dean Beckwith planted several trees last year, and now is putting up a trellis for more edible trees. Board member Walling asked what permaculture is. Board member Lewis stated that it is agriculture with trees that have edible products such as walnuts, or fruit and that come back year after year and last for a long time.
Tourtelotte asked if the landowner has the right to cut trees along the roadway. The Manager stated that landowners have the right to do so as they own the land.

10.
Comments from the Public – None 
11.
Adjourn


The meeting adjourned by acclamation at 6:07 p.m.
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